

Nassau County Road Department 37356 Pea Farm Road Hilliard, FL 32046

Cameron Hansen Road Director

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Michael Mullin

County Manager

VIA:

Douglas Podiak

Public Works Director

FROM:

David H. Hearn

Assistant Road Director

DATE:

August 14, 2019

RE:

REQUEST TO PURCHASE VACUUM TRUCK

As part of the FY 2018/19 Road Department Budget, the 03402541-546510 DRAR Drainage Maintenance Account was allotted \$1,060,000 for repairs and maintenance. Staff identified multiple projects and are in the process of completing them. Staff also identified the need for a Vacuum style Storm Drain Cleaning Truck. Staff has met with the County Manager and Office of Management and Budget Director to show the benefits such as an increased level of maintenance we will be able to provide and an increased efficiency this unit will provide. Staff obtained approval to move forward with utilizing the DRAR account to purchase the truck.

Staff requested demonstrations for three different style trucks, Vac-Con, Aquatech and Vactor. Staff received no response from Vactor. Of the two remaining, Vac-Con and Aquatech, the Aquatech truck will best meet the needs of the Department, has additional options not available through Vac-Con and provides the best maintenance warranty.

Staff is requesting approval of the attached requisition.

Attachments

Cc: Cameron Hansen, Road Department Director

HILLIARD (904) 530-6175 TOLL FREE (877) 588-6860

FAX (904) 845-3613